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Greetings beloved brethren, it is good to be in the meeting of the New Year, 
thank God for it. It is our desire that everyone is well, enjoying the blessings 
of the Lord and strengthened in difficulties. As for me, every day I am more 
recovered from the cerebrovascular event that happened to me last August. 
Gradually I came to the activities of the teaching of the Word. I give glory and 
thanks to God for being alive and continue to serve in his work and thank you 
very much to you for your prayers and support. 
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TTTHHHEEE   WWWOOORRRKKK   OOOFFF   GGGOOODDD   IIINNN   MMMAAATTTUUURRRIIINNN...      

Tuesdays at 7pm, we have a Bible class where he is attending a 
group of men and women who come from various denominational 
churches, others are visiting us in worship services. 

NNNEEEWWW   SSSIIITTTEEE   FFFOOORRR   MMMAAARRRAAACCCAAAIIIBBBOOO   MMMEEEEEETTTIIINNNGGG   CCCEEENNNTTTEEERRR...   

After many efforts seeking another meeting place for the 
congregation of the center, which meets the need for meeting 
space and more accessible for people. God willing, in coming 
days we will be occupying this place. 

VVViiisssiiitttiiinnnggg   BBBaaarrrqqquuuiiisssiiimmmeeetttooo...   This month we visited Medardo Escobar's 
brother from Barquisimeto who is a member of the church in 
downtown Barquisimeto. Medardo had the opportunity on Sunday 24 
in the morning to visit the church of Rome and in the afternoon, the 
church in Barrio Bolivar. We appreciated the visit and the activities 
carried out by the brother Medardo. 

RRRAAADDDIIIOOO.  

 

Brother Medardo preaching. 



This month transmissions began on Thursday 15, so we arrived at 
transmission number 497 of the radio program "Faced with the Bible," by 
God's grace. 

 At the close of this newsletter, as always, I want to reiterate my gratitude for 
your prayers for my health (continue to pray), for moral support in my 
convalescence and for his involvement with me in the gospel. Until the next 
edition, meanwhile, may God richly bless you, goodbye. 

 
In the love of Christ, 

                                  Antonio and family. 

 

 


